

Royal Derby Hospital

Uttoxeter Road

DERBY

DE22 3NE

Chief Executive: Gavin Boyle

01332 340131

Corporate Governance

Our Ref FOI.19.775

Contact us: uhdb.FOI@nhs.net

Friday 22 November 2019

Sarah James Request-616222-914e6988@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Ms James

Request under Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your request for information; please find the Trust's response below.

An anonymised copy of this response will be made publically available on the Trust's website.

In order to attempt to retrieve this data we would need to carry out a manual audit; further to Section 41 of the Freedom of Information Act, Information provided in confidence, the Trust considers it inappropriate to access patient records for any other reason than for which they are intended i.e. clinical need. In addition, in order to carry out such an audit, we anticipate that this would exceed 18 hours; the maximum amount of free time to collate a response, pursuant of Section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act.

- 1. Do you insource any clinical services and which ones?
- 2. Do you have a contract with any company and who is that and for which insourcing services?
- 3. Did you procure this under any current framework and if so which one?
- 4. How is this charged for by the third party service provider per patient/per tariff
- 5. Are you currently being charged below, on or above NHS tariff?
- 6. Do you use substantively employed Trust staff to delivery all or part of the insourced service?

- 7. The total number of procedures completed by each supplier (named) in the following categories:
 - Endoscopy
 - Ophthalmology
 - ENT
 - Neurology
 - Dermatology
 - All Other
- 8. The total spend completed by each supplier (named) per service area
- 9. Please give an annual breakdown per annum of insourcing services per service area:
 - 15/16
 - 16/17
 - 17/18
 - 18/19

If you have any queries with regard to this matter, please contact me at uhdb.FOI@nhs.net Please remember to quote your reference number in all communication.

Please note, that the information provided is the property of the University Hospitals of Derby and Burton NHS Foundation Trust, and is subject to intellectual property and database rights. Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the 're-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2005'. This means, that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes, you must ask the Trust's permission to do so. Should the Trust agree that you can use the information, it could be subject to the issue of a licence which may or may not involve a fee. If you have any questions about this process, please contact us at the email address above.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to this request, and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you can either contact me using the email address above, or write to the Chief Executive. Any such requests should be made within 40 working days from the date of this response.

The Chief Executive
University Hospitals of Derby and Burton NHS Foundation Trust
Uttoxeter Road
Derby
DE22 3NE

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may then apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner's Office cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by this Trust. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF Yours sincerely

Jane Haywood Freedom of Information Officer

University Hospitals of Derby and Burton NHS Foundation Trust